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EPIC STARs 

Safety first 

Take responsibility  

Always work together 

Respect self and others 

Policy Council news will be in our November newsletter!  
We would like to congratulate our newly elected  

Policy Council Members for the 2022-2023 school year!! 



 

 

Berkeley County Head Start/Pre-K 
Welcome to Berkeley Heights Room 1! As we welcome our new friends into our classroom, we are  
learning to manage our emotions. Every classroom needs a place for students to go where they feel safe, 
can calm down, or solve problems. To make this area inviting, we have included a comfortable bench, a 
live plant, small pillows, books on emotions, solution cards, and Tucker the Turtle. Our goal is to give the 
children the tools to learn self-regulation. 

This student is sitting with 
Tucker the Turtle and taking 

a break.   

This student is enjoying  
sitting in the comfy area and 

looking at books. 

This student is looking through the  
solution cards to help a friend solve a 
problem involving sharing. She then 
showed the other child the card and  

explained that we need to use our words 
and ask for the toy instead of grabbing. 

Students in  
Mr. Waters class  
at Spring Mills  
Primary have  

enjoyed exploring 
the play areas in 
the classroom  
during choice 

time.  
 

To welcome  
Autumn, students 

created trees  
using finger paints. 
They talked about 
the colors that are 

seen in the  
autumn season 
while students 

made their trees.  



 

 

Berkeley County Early Head Start 

Berkeley County EHS Families enjoyed 
some of the last days of summer outdoors 

at our August EHS Wee Plays.  
 

We walked through the barns and got to 
pet some of our favorite farm animals at 

the Berkeley County Youth Fair, then  
children were given a snack and markers 

to draw what they saw! 

EHS children and families had a 
SPLASH-tacular water play day at  
our Hedgesville EHS center, and  

even staff and parents joined in on 
the water fun with us!  



 

 

Jefferson County Head Start/Pre-K 

At the beginning of each school year the  
staff at Head Start and Early Head Start 

come together for fire extinguisher  
training. We learn key tips and tricks for 
fire prevention and safety. Bryan, from  

Citizens Fire Department, led our training 
this year and we were competitive with 

who could extinguish the fire the fastest.  

Ms. Sarah and Ms. Michelle's 
class at Blue Ridge have 

been doing their best job at 
school! The teachers have 

caught several students  
being SUPER FRIENDS!!! 

These students were  
following classroom rules and 
being kind to friends! Way to 

go. We look forward to  
having more  

SUPER FRIENDS  
as the year goes on! 

 



 

 

Jefferson County Early Head Start 

We have begun our 2
nd

 year  
using our Healthy Habits  

nutrition curriculum. We received 
feedback from our families and 
were able to incorporate some  
of their suggestions into our  

curriculum. Thank you, parents! 

Early Head Start 
took a field trip to 

the Jefferson 
County Fair! The 

children had a 
blast using their 

bingo animal 
sheet to find all  
of the animals! 

They also enjoyed 
making animal 
sounds as they 
searched. They 

were able to 
touch, feel and 
pet some of the 

animals. We sang 
Old McDonald and 

our snack was 
waffles with  

strawberries, and 
it was delicious! 

Our Wee Plays are 
so much fun! If 

you haven't had a 
chance to come 

out, come on out!  



 

 

Morgan County Head Start/Pre-K 
The students in Ms. Susan & Ms. Krystal's class at the Berkeley Springs  
Center have been learning about creating new colors by mixing primary  
colors. We began by reading two books about the subject: “White Rabbit's 
Color Book” by Alan Baker and “Mouse Paint” by Ellen  
Walsh. 
 
  We then created a small group activity that allowed  
  the students to select two primary colors (red, blue  
  and yellow) and make a prediction of what color that  

they thought they would create when  
they mixed them together. We wrote  
down their prediction to use during  
reflection. They then mixed those two  
colors using pipettes and clear cups. 
 
Once they had completed their  
experiment they were asked to reflect on their original  
prediction and compare the results. They students seemed 
to enjoy this activity. The next few days the same items were 
put out for the students to experiment with on their own  
during their free choice time.  

Three hermit crabs 
have joined our Great 

Cacapon class as 
pets! Ms. Tonya  

introduced them as 
the Hermies family 
and explained that 
they needed first 
names. Students  

submitted their ideas which included Hammy,  
Blueberry, Strawberry, Chip, Persephone Rose, 

Star, and Henry. Then each student was given the 
chance to vote on the Hermies family new names. 

The votes are in and the winning names are  
Strawberry, Chip, and Hammy!! They are still a little 

bit shy (except Hammy), but they do like outside 
time as much as the kids. Welcome to our  
classroom Strawberry, Chip and Hammy!!! 

Thank you families!! 
On September 13,  

Grandparents showed 
up to show their  

support to some of their 
favorite little people.  

We had breakfast, had 
our pictures taken, 
made art together, 

dressed babies in the 
kitchen, and played on 

the playground.  
Students were thrilled 
and it looked like the 
Grandparents had a 

great time also.   



 

 

Morgan County Early Head Start 

Our school year is off to a fantastic start!! Our families are  
getting to know each other at our Wee Plays where the children  
explore science, literature, and develop social skills while making new 
friends! Wee Plays offer great opportunities for children to prepare for 
school.  
 
Each Wee Play has a schedule that includes a welcome circle, story time, 
music and movement, free play in developmentally appropriate  
learning centers. Families also enjoy a meal together and  
outdoor time as well. 
 
Mr. Chris has been our bus driver and we're so grateful to be  
able to offer the bus for families that need transportation to  
our Wee Plays. 
 
The beautiful flowers were donated by one of our community  
members! We're so fortunate to have the support of our  
community. "It takes a village to raise a child" and Morgan  
County comes through every time!! 
 
On our field trip to Dairy Queen, Miss Erin shared about the  
many aspects of running a business. Dairy Queen not only  
donated their time, but they treated all of the families to free  
ice cream! 



 

 



 

 

I Love 
Preschool! 



 

 

Starting the first day of school is a BIG adjustment for children, parents, and the whole family! There are 
lots of new things to learn, including new names and faces, places, and routines. Learning some of these 
things may come easier than for others. There are times when children or families struggle with change. 
As your child’s first teacher, you know them better than anyone else! So, if at any time, you have any  
concerns for your child’s behavior, adjustment, or expression of feelings, you can request assistance the 
program. We are here to help! For more information on what the program can provide, please see below.  

Health and Wellness 



 

 

Around the Community 
  

  



 

 

Job Sites:  

www.monster.com 

www.snagajob.com  

www.indeed.com  

www.usajobs.gov  

www.workforcewv.org  

www.ziprecruiter.com  

Facebook marketplace/jobs 

If you or someone in your family is seeking employment, please speak with your Family Advocate 
and let them know what your interests are, what kind of work experience you have and if you have 

any barriers keeping you from getting hired. The HS/EHS Family Advocates have access to  
resources and opportunities that may be able to help you in your search for employment.  

 
A list of current job openings in the Eastern Panhandle and surrounding areas is available  

upon request and is continuously updated as jobs become available. In addition, your Family  
Advocate can assist with resume writing, preparing for an interview or finding clothes/equipment to 

start a new job. If you need assistance ... just ask your Family Advocate today! 

Employment Opportunities 


